

COVINGTON COUNCIL NEWS

www.covington-oh.gov

Issue 43

7/01/2016

Covington
Government Center
1 South High Street

Hours 8 A.M. – 4:30 P.M.

Monday – Friday

Phone 937.473.3420

Mayor

Edward L. McCord

Village Administrator

Michael Busse

Council President

R. Scott Tobias

Council Members

Lois Newman
Joyce Robertson
Judy Smith
Keith Warner
Bud Weer

Council Meetings

7:00 P.M. 1st and 3rd Mondays of each month.

Planning & Zoning

Meeting 7:00 P.M. 3rd Wednesday of each month.

Swimming Pool Regulations

With the hot weather we are experiencing many village residents are considering purchasing a swimming pool. To assist residents with their planning we have included Covington's pool regulations in this newsletter.

Swimming pools that are not disassembled at lease annually and are greater than 12 feet in diameter or have a surface area greater than 100 square feet require a zoning permit.

Pools must be 10 feet or further from the property line and must be outside of any existing utility easement.

Pools shall not be located in front of the primary structure.

Pools shall not be located beneath or within 20 feet horizontally of any overhead power lines. Swimming pool equipment shall be powered from an approved ground fault circuit interrupter.

All Swimming pools not considered a temporary pool are required to have a fence of at least 5 feet in height installed around the pool perimeter. A yard fence of a least 5 feet in height is also acceptable. If either fence, required in this section, is equipped with a gate it shall be self-latching and lockable.

Covington encourages residents with pools to install a second meter for outside water use. Residents who choose to install this second meter do not pay a sewage charge for outside water billed from this meter.

Under certain circumstances the water department may be able to assist you with filling your pool. Please call the government center for more information.

Water Quality Report Available

The Village of Covington Water Department has completed the 2015 Consumer Confidence Report. Copies of this report may be obtained free of charge at the Government Center, 1 South High Street or from the Village web site

@ http://covington-oh.gov/2015-CONSUMER-CONFIDENCE-REPORT.pdf

Independence Day

The Government Center will be closed on Monday July 4th. in observation of Independence Day. The first Council meeting for July has been rescheduled to Tuesday July 5th. at 7:00 P.M. Trash services will be delayed one day.